
I would like to start with 
acknowledging the great 
job Roger Nourse does 
with putting this newsletter 
together, I think most of 
you would agree that it’s a 
very good platform for the 
sharing of information be-
tween us all.  Due to other 
commitments I was unable 
to play in our open this 
year but it was encouraging 
to see 76 entrants com-
pared to only 59 last year 
and similar the year before 
with many of the additional 
entrants being visitors, we 
were fortunate to have 
great weather and the ca-
tering for lunch and dinner 
was greatly enjoyed.  I en-
courage as many as possi-

ble to attend the upcoming 
opens at our surrounding 
EP clubs, I personally hope 
to attend some of them 
and if we keep showing our 
faces at them we may get 
even more visitors next 
year.   The house commit-
tee has successfully held 3 
dinners to date and with 
the roast night this Friday I 
predict it will be another 
success, without the help 
of these committed volun-
teers they don’t happen 
and we wouldn’t raise valu-
able income.  A big thanks 
to Brad Richards from Port 
Lincoln Fibre Glass for 
coming up with the idea 
and sponsoring the mystery 
hole competition along 

From the President: 

Our Centenary book (with 
plenty of photos !!!) is cur-
rently being printed and 
will shortly be on view at 
the Golf Club. 

Hard cover version       $70  

Softcover version          $50   

We will advise you of the 
ordering arrangements as 
soon as possible. 

We will also have divot re-
pairers and ball markers with 
centenary shields arriving 
soon. 
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Inside this issue:  

Can you help ?  

We would very much 

like to extend the no. 

of ball washers and 

bins around the course. 

Ideally these would be 

available at each T 

block.  

Ball washers are 

around $280 but be-

come cheaper in a mul-

tiple purchase.  

Could you help 

with a donation ??  

 

Quarterly Newsletter  

with all of our other spon-
sors without them we 
wouldn’t have the club we 
have. The ladies have been 
busy raising funds amongst 
themselves to give there 
amenities a paint job and 
with the installation of 
LED lighting and motion 
sensor for efficiency they 
will be looking bright and 
fresh for the upcoming 
Bronze event. Men if you 
would like to make a dona-
tion I’m sure we could get 
some volunteers together to 
give our amenities a face 
lift!!! 

 

Happy Golfing 

Andrew Pascoe 

Celebrating our 

Centenary in 2015 

Carolyn wins again ! 

We will advise the price of 
these items asap. 

Meanwhile, don’t forget to 
order your T shirts !! 

Carolyn Cocks has recently won the Eyre Peninsula La-
dies Open Championship for the 4th time in a row. She 
has been our Port Lincoln Champion many times over as 
well as EP Foursomes and Club Foursomes Champion 
many times (Often with Val Sharrad). More about Caro-
lyn’s achievements next issue !! 



Thank you to éééé.. 

 

We have some very attractive local inhabitants !! 

(Many thanks to) the lady member who 
assisted in the renovation of the ladies 
bathroom. 

The job required extensive cleaning of 
the walls and doors followed by paint-
ing. 

Included in the upgrade was the instal-
lation of LED lights and a sensor so 
that lights are triggered when someone 
enters and turn off on the timer. Sav-
ing us electricity !!  

Wouldnôt it be 

great if the same 

update could be 

given to the 

menôs toilets !! 
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Our playing surfaces are now a source of great pride !! 

But we need your help to maintain the standard that has been achieved ! 

To this end, the Management Committee have instituted an arrangement to periodi-

cally nominate a Maintenance Hole for special attention. 

When you see this sign in future, please do a little extra to ensure all divots and 

pitch marks are repaired. 

The work done was completed at 
no cost to the club through the gen-
erous donations of paint and money 
by several ladies.  

 

 

Wouldnõt it be great if  the same 

update could be given to the 

Menõs toilet !! 

 

If you do find yourself in the rough at present, try to take solace by momentarily enjoying the birdlife. 
The red-capped and red-flowering gums are presently hosting noisy Musk Lorikeets (below left) and Rainbow Lorikeets 

(centre below) in large numbers. There are also numbers of Golden Whistlers in several  areas (male at right below).  

New strategy to help maintain greens & Fairways 

(Many thanks to) Kees Mors, the 

House Committee and helpers for 

the great Italian night held recently. 

The food was terrific along with the 

presentation of the tables. Those who 

were fortunate to attend reported a 

great vibe in the Clubhouse and a fan-

tastic night overall. 

Once again the dinner proved a great 

fundraiser—returning a profit of 

$1530. 

 NEW WEEKLY AWARD for COMPETITION GOLFERS 

From July 4 the Club will instigate a weekly Clubhouse Leader award for each Saturday competition. Sponsored by Steve 
Symons from Intersport Port Lincoln, the winning golfer will have their name entered for one week on a new “honour” 
board/sign to be specially prepared and hung in the Clubhouse.   

Steve has committed a $20 INTERSPORT voucher for each weekly Leader, but the nominee must be in the Club-
house at the time of the presentations to receive the award.   

This award replaces the Weekly Pot which is to be discontinued due to HW & S legislation/practices related to the re-
sponsible use of alcohol.  

The Management Committee sincerely thanks Steve for his generous support and asks members to consider Intersport 
when making golf purchases. 

This relates to all sponsors...please familiarise yourself with our sponsors on the board in the clubhouse. 

Remember.....óLook after those who look after youó 



Course Report 

Caption describing picture 

or graphic. 

Volunteers 

We are currently seeking interested 

people to help with mowing tasks on 

the course.  With the wetter months 

upon us grass is growing again and we 

would like to be well set up with 

trained operators as we head into 

spring and prepare for Golf and Sea-

food Week. 

Currently the club is heavily reliant on 
three volunteers who help with green, 
fairway and tee mowing.  It would be 
great to find a few more people to 
help reduce their workload.  Brian 
Gould after many years of volunteer-
ing has called it a day.  Much of 
Brian’s time was spent on our rough 
mower. 
There is also a need for someone with 

a mechanical background to assist 

with service, maintenance and repair 

activities in the workshop. 

Volunteering is a great way to learn 

more about what goes on behind the 

scenes to keep your course in good 

shape.  Our current volunteers are a 

great bunch of people who you will 

find welcoming and will be there to 

offer advice and to lend a sympathetic 

ear to your golfing woes! 

It would be nice to think that in a club 

with over 300 members that we could 

find a few more able and willing bod-

ies to help out on the course.   We 

provide full training and protective 

equipment and we will even provide a 

cup of coffee or tea!  Keep in mind 

one of the main reasons we are a low 

fee golf club is our reliance on volun-

tary labour. 

If you are able to help, please contact 

Roger Nourse (0427830427) or Andy 

Blacker (0418949771). 

Winter Course Protection 

The course is entering its wet phase 

and I would urge all members to take 

care to avoid wet and muddy areas.  

Steer clear of areas that have obvious 

tyre tracking that has brought up mud.  

Often the driest areas are where the 

pine needles are near the pine trees. 

For those of you with motorised golf 

equipment there is an aerial photo in 

the clubhouse with a suggested wet 

weather route that should get you 

around the course without causing too 

much damage. 

Remember to fill your divots on the 

tees as well as the fairways.  When 

raking bunkers use the rake only in 

the flat base of the bunker if you have 

left footprints on the bunker face turn 

the rake over and use the flat part to 

smooth with.  Always return the rake 

fully into the raked part of the bunker 

facing the direction of play. 

Remember that all these little 

things help keep the course in 

good shape. 

Andy Blacker 
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MISCELLANEOUS 

NOTICES 

INTERCLUB CHALLENGE 

CUMMINS GOLF CLUB 

TUESDAY 16TH JUNE 

 

10.30 FOR 11.00 AM Start 

Names please !! 

Kees Mors 

SATURDAY COMP PLAYERS  

PLEASE NOTE 

The cutoff time for scorecards (5.15 

pm ) will be strictly enforced to 

enable adequate preparation for the 

presentations to begin promptly at 

5.30 pm. 

We thank you for your help in this 

matter. 

In the future could you also 

please include your christian 

name on the scorecard. 

USE of the PRACTICE AREA 

For safety and protection, balls must 

only be hit up the hill from directly 

above the 15th. 

Please give any errant players not 

observing this long-standing rule 

a reminder !!  



Org an iz a t i on  

 

Your business tag line here.  

 
 

PRESIDENT  Andrew Pascoe (0428886236)

VICE PRESIDENT Brad Richards () 

SECRETARY  Liz Weatherspoon (86825957) 

TREASURER  Paula Jukes (0418855140) 

CAPTAIN  Kees Mors (0458667580) 

VICE CAPTAIN  Neville Durdin 

HOUSE CHAIRPERSON Carolyn Cocks (86822474) 

LADIES CAPTAIN Jinny Hussey (86823763) 

LADIES PRESIDENT Ellie Hyde (86845044) 

HANDICAP MANAGER Kevin Reidy (86821568) 

ASST HANDICAP  

MANAGER  Jack Knight (86831050) 

PUBLICITY OFFICER  Liz Weatherspoon (86825957) 

PROMOTIONS OFFICER    Ross Sharad 

SPONSORSHIP 

COORDINATOR  Sue Cotton (86826350) 

COURSE MANAGER Roger Nourse (0427830427) 

JUNIOR COORDINATOR Shaun Thomas (86834524) 

GOLF WEEK  

COORDINATOR  Rex Bichard (86833040) 

ASST COORDINATOR Wayne Smith 

PUBLIC OFFICER Noel Jenkins (86821643) 

COMMITTEE  Jason Verhees 

                                             Steve Symons 

    

Port Lincoln Golf Club Inc  

PO Box 963 

Port Lincoln  

South Australia 5606 

plgolf3@bigpond.com 

We realise that not everyone will be in a position to receive an 

email copy of the Newsletter.  

If you have an email address and do not receive a copy 

please contact Liz to be added to the distribution list. 

We would like to thank Steve Symond at Intersport for sponsor-

ing our Newsletters—this allows the printing of Clubhouse cop-

ies and helps with other costs. 

Please give Steve an opportunity to provide your golfing 

requisites (see below) ! 

FIREWOOD for SALE 

¶ $100 for a 6x4 trailer loamainly sawn gum) 

¶ $40 for a 6x4 trailer load (sawn pine) 

¶ $5 for a chaff bag of pine cones 

Offer available to members only—trailers to be loaded by 

yourself at your own risk. 

Contact Course Superintendent Andy Blacker  

0418949771 

DIY Engineer required !!  
To help inform players about various issues on-course we would like 
to make-up metal stakes with a frame to hold an A4 laminated sheet at 
about 1.2 m above ground. If you have welding skills and can help 

please contact Andy Blacker or Roger Nourse. 

Missing Club echo holders 

The Club’s echo holders have been gradually disappearing. 

If you can help with their return or donate suitable echo holders it 

would be greatly appreciated. 


